
  

 

Our Ref: TAC/CCO/FExam 

21st June 2022 

 

Dear Parent and Student, 

Re:  Final Examination, Leavers Assembly and Prom 

Congratulations Year 11! The feedback from Mrs Wellings about how you have conducted 
yourselves throughout the examination period has been excellent.  I am sure you would like 
to thank Mrs Wellings and her team for their hard work and organisation that has allowed the 
exam period to run so smoothly.  

As we look forward to next week there are a couple of things to remind you about: 

Thursday 23rd June – Final Examination and Leavers Assembly 

Your final exam is the morning of 23rd June.  After your science exam you will have some time 
in school to complete shirt signing and to celebrate the end of your exams with your friends.  
If you are planning on taking part in shirt signing, please bring a second shirt to sign not the 
shirt you are wearing that day.  During break time there will be ice creams and drinks available 
in the canteen for you. 

Period 3 will be your leavers assembly.  Please make sure you are in the West Hall at the 
beginning of P3 for stories and photos from the last 5 years along with the student-voted 
awards.  You will be able to pick up your leavers hoodie and yearbook that you have ordered 
during this time. 

Friday 24th June – Prom 

Prom will be at Haughton Hall in Shifnal from 7-11pm.  If you have paid for a ticket, you will 
have received a text message to collect this from East Reception.  Please remember to bring 
your Prom Ticket with you on the night.  

Please can I ask if parents are planning to watch the arrival, please do not park along the drive 
or on the turning circle in front of the building. Please use the car park instead.  There will be 
lots of vehicles coming up the drive, therefore parking on the drive will cause a traffic jam.  

There will be photos taken before entering the venue.  

Thursday 25th August – Results Day  

Results day is 25th August, this will take place in school.  The details of the day will be sent 
out to you shortly, along with details of Sixth Form enrolment if you are planning to stay here 
for your Post 16 studies.  

If you are unable to make results day, there are two options for accessing your results:  

• Option 1 is to hand Mrs Wellings a stamped addressed envelope before you leave school 
for your results to be posted to you.  

• Option 2 is to e-mail Mrs Wellings with a personal e-mail address to 
sarah.wellings@oldburywells.com. The e-mail address must be the students e-mail 
address and not a parent address.  

On the day Mrs Bishell and Mr Williams will be on hand for any Sixth Form entry advice and 
guidance.  
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School Uniform 

Finally, we are asking any leaving Year 11 students if they would like to donate their old school 
uniform to a second-hand shop.  If you would like to do this, can you please ensure that the 
unform is clean and brought to East Reception.  

We wish you all a lovely restful summer and the best of luck for your future adventures.  Well 
done again Year 11.  

Kind Regards 

 
 
Mr Cowburn  
Head of Year 11 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


